

Number 3 December 2000

The World Hovercraft Championships held this past August in England have now come and gone and I believe I can speak for all who participated that it was an extremely enjoyable time. Attached to this bulletin is a thank you letter from WHF President, Owen Ellis to the HCGB President, Tony Drake. We all take pride in congratulating all of the competitors and especially our World Hovercraft Champions!

Formula 1: Michele Scanavino, Italy
Formula 2: Daniel Turnbull, UK
Formula 3: Stephen Scotney, UK
Formula S: Robert Waugh, Australia

Formula J: Mark Coles, UK

Formula 25: Graham Spencer, USA

World Hovercraft Championships, 2002

As you will see from the minutes of the WHF Meeting that was held in August at Weston Park, there were two proposals for the 2002 World Hovercraft Championship. These were presented by Kent Gano on behalf of the Hovercraft Club of America and by Michael Metzner on behalf of the German Hovercraft Federation. Both asked that their bids be considered tentative until further investigation by their respective clubs with a final deadline being February 1st, 2001. Since the Weston Park meeting, the Hovercraftclub von Deutschland held a meeting of their constituent clubs on the 9th of September wherein it was decided that they would not be in a position to organize the 2002 World Hovercraft Championships. The Hovercraft Club of America has been informed of this decision and they are still continuing their study. We are anxiously awaiting their final decision!

WHF Achievement Award

There were no proposals for the WHF Achievement Award hence no selection procedure was done at the Weston Park meeting. Please let the WHF know how you feel about this proposed

December 2000

award. The purpose is to recognise individual achievement for the advancement of hovercraft on a global scale.

WHF Technical Manager

It has been determined that the WHF requires a Technical Manager to oversee the technical operations at the World Championships. Currently, all of the responsibilities concerning craft compliance falls upon the shoulders of the Race Director - an already overloaded individual. We are looking for recommendations from you for a suitable individual to fulfil this position. Please submit your selection on the voting form at the end of this bulletin. The Technical Manager will start to perform his duties at the Weston Park World Championship.

WHF Web Page

Britain's Ian Cooke has been the WHF World Wide Web page Web Master since its inception. Ian has now decided that he wishes to devote more time to other things and the WHF wishes to express its gratitude to Ian for all of the work he has put into the promotion of the World Hovercraft Federation. The new role of Web Master will be taken up by Britain's Steven Smith. Thanks for taking us on, Steven.

Bulletin Distribution

In an effort to reduce costs and speed up the communication process, the <u>WHF Bulletin</u> will now be sent out electronically wherever possible. If you have an e-mail address, please provide it to the WHF office and you will be put on the electronic distribution list (obviously, if you already received this bulletin electronically, you're already on the list!!). Of course, where electronic mail is not available, we will continue to distribute WHF correspondence "the old fashioned way" – by regular post.

Items to be discussed via e-mail

As you can see from the minutes of the last WHF meeting in August 2000, item 00.19, there were several rule related issues that were not resolved. It was decided at this meeting to continue the discussion surrounding these rules via an e-mail forum. If you want to be included in these discussions, please forward your e-mail address to world_hovercraft_federation@hotmail.com as soon as possible. The discussions will commence in January 2001.

Please address all correspondence to:

World Hovercraft Federation 10 Gold Crescent Russell, Ontario CANADA K4R 1B4

Tel/Fax: +1 (613) 445-3139

E-mail: world_hovercraft_federation@hotmail.com http://www.hovercraft.org.uk/whf/whfhome2.htm



October 2000

Mr T Drake

Chairman Hovercraft Club of Great Britain

Dear Tony,

Re: World Hovercraft Championships 2000

On behalf of the World Hovercraft Federation, I'd like to thank the Hovercraft Club of Great Britain for hosting the 2000 World Hovercraft Championships. I'm sure all the competitors and their crews appreciated the tremendous effort put in and the personal sacrifices made by your Club Members to ensure that this event was such an outstanding success.

Apart from being a great event, the WHC 2000 will earn its place in history for the introduction of a number of initiatives, such as:

- the expansion of the Championships to encompass four days of craft operation with three days devoted to competition, which obviously promotes a greater test of reliability of both pilot and machine.
- the introduction of the F25 class, which adds a new dimension to the sport by providing a different focus. The limit on power output can only stimulate greater technical efficiency in small hovercraft design in the future.

The operational side of the event was impeccable and a credit to the HCGB. The Club members once again demonstrated their wealth of experience and proficiency by executing a tight, punctual racing program and by the provision of very capable rescue and recovery service.

There are countless examples of the efficiency and enthusiasm of the HCGB officials and supporters. One such typical example, demonstrated by your Ground and Support crew (aided and abetted by the Canadian and US teams), was the unloading of the Australian container. This

was *completed* just as the first members of the Oz Team arrived on site. The Aussies speculated that had they arrived an hour later, this support crew would have had the Aussie marquee erected, the five craft assembled and would probably have even completed a few warm-up laps!

The opening and closing ceremonies maintained the relaxed, friendly and "down to earth" nature of our unique sport. There was no doubt that the Medieval Banquet was an overwhelming success, attested to by the shabby condition of a number of the attendees the following morning!

It is also acknowledged and greatly appreciated that the HCGB added to its workload by immediately following the WHC with the World Cup. This event was yet another success story and achieved one of its primary objectives - that of providing additional competition exposure for the overseas visitors lucky enough to stay around.

The WHF Committee Members look forward to meeting up again with all our friends in the HCGB at the 2002 World Championships. The WHF is presently awaiting final submissions from which the host country will be decided. I believe it has been suggested (the source escapes me at the moment) that future WHC events be expanded to include a tree felling and wood chopping competition!

Yours sincerely,

Owen Ellis,
President,
World Hovercraft Federation.

Executive Committee

President



11 Mulberry Court
Eltham
Victoria 3095
AUSTRALIA
Tel/Fax: +61 3 94399727
E-mail: revtech@iaccess.com.au

Mr. Owen Ellis

Secretary/Treasurer



10 Gold Crescent Russell, Ontario CANADA

Tel/Fax: +1 (613) 445-3139 E-mail: bob_rennick@hotmail.com

Vice President, (Africa)



P.O. Box 54002 Nina Park 0156 REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA Tel: +27 12 542 4774 Fax +27 12 542 4774

Fax +2/ 12 542 4//4 E-mail: auv@mweb.co.za

Vice President, (Americas)



Mr. Kent Gano
1511 Fox Hound Trace
Woodstock, Georgia
USA 30188
Tel: +1 (770) 751-9831
Fax: +1 (770) 751-9375
E-mail: kentgano@bellsouth.net

Vice President, (Europe)



Mr. Tony Drake
'Woodfield', Windsor Road
Medstead, Alton, Hants.
GU34 5EF
ENGLAND
Tel: +44-1420-563308
E-mail: tonydrake@compuserve.com

Vice President, (Asia)



Kazutoyo Matsuda 1-22-A5-710 Yamada-Nishi Suita-City,Osaka JAPAN Tel: 81 0 6-6873-3636 Fax: 81 0 6-6873-3721

E-mail: matsuda7@mb.infoweb.ne.jp

Vice President, (EHF)

Mr. Michel Thiry
rue Fosse Piron 31
4672 Saint Remy
BELGIUM
Tel: 41 874650
Fax: 41 79 2172
michel.thiry@cybernet.be

Country Delegates

These are the current delegates for each of the WHF member countries. If your name is listed here and you don't think it should be, then contact us immediately with the correct contact information. Aside from casting votes upon WHF decisions, the WHF delegates should be able to respond to requests for information concerning their national hovercraft clubs.

<u>Australia</u>	Czech Republic	Great Britain
Mr. Tim Pryor	Mr. Kamil Berg	Mr. Jim Lyne
38 Barnes Road	Brandyska 414	45 Starbold Road
French's Forest	Kostelec nad Labem	Bishops Itchington
New South Wales	CZECH REPUBLIC	Southham, Warks.
AUSTRALIA 2086	Tel: 2 881431	CV473 2TQ
Tel: 2-9453-3998	Fax: 2 9914589	ENGLAND
pryor@alpha.net.au		Tel: 1926-612878
		jimlyne@hotmail.com

	Jimyne @ nouman.com
<u>Finland</u>	<u>Italy</u>
Mr. Raine Sallinen	Mr. Lorenzo Iussa
Finnish Hovercraft Association	via Alpe Adria 47
Kelkkakuja 6/Sallinen	33049 - S.Pietro al Natisone (UD)
FIN-45150	ITALY
Kouvola	Tel/Fax: 432 727744
FINLAND	
Tel: (9) 51 3754567	
	Mr. Raine Sallinen Finnish Hovercraft Association Kelkkakuja 6/Sallinen FIN-45150 Kouvola FINLAND

<u>Canada</u>	France	<u>Japan</u>
Mr. Michael Morton	Mr. François Porot	Mr. Toshio Shiraishi
747 Erlwyn Drive	26, rue Antoine Fratacci	565 Kuno Odawara-shi
Ennismore, Ontario	92170 Vanves	Kanagawa 250
CANADA K0L 1T0	FRANCE	JAPAN
Tel: (705) 292-6035	Tel: 1 46 45 19 44	Tel: 465 35 3178
hovercraft_cdn@hotmail.com	Fax: 1 69 35 10 23	
	fporot@easynet.fr	

<u>Croatia</u>	<u>Germany</u>	Mauritius
Mr. Vlado Scuric	Mr. Harald Schweizer	Mr. Siegi Scherrer
E. Kumicica bb	Rheinstrasse 8	Bon Accueil 15
43000 Bjelonar	76774 Leimersheim	Toory Road
CROATIA	GERMANY	MAURITIUS
	Tel/Fax: 7272 75231	Tel: 418 61 69
	schweizer-hovercraft@t-	Fax: 418 64 41
	online.de	
	online.de	

Netherlands

Mrs. Christel Martens
Franciscusstraat 41
6681 VP Bemmel
NETHERLANDS
Tel: 481 450471
Fax: 481 450476

martens.hovercraft.nl@wxs.nl

New Zealand

Mr. Kerry Workman
22 Harvard Grove
Totara Park
Wellington
NEW ZEALAND
Tel: 4 526-7655
arthur@voyager.co.nz

Norway

Mr. Jon Flidh Dept MR. Keplerlaan 1 Noordwijk 2002 A6 THE NETHERLANDS Tel: 71 364-7326

Poland

ul. Rybaltow 12 m.6 02-886 Warzawa POLAND Tel/Fax: 22 648 2665 i przybylek@hotmail.com

Mr. Ireneusz Przybylek

Portugal

Federação Portuguesa de Hovercraft Apartado 10.028 4151-901 Porto PORTUGAL Tel: 91 911 05 37

Fax: 22 938 76 11

Romania

Kelvin T. Youngs Calea Calarasilor 167 BL 39, SC A, ETAJ7. APT 30 Sector 3, Bucuresti ROMANIA Tel/Fax: 0040-1-323-04-57

emidale@bx.logicnet.ro

Singapore

Capt. Tommy Chia Scat Technologies Pte Ltd P.O. Box 0231 Hougang Central Post Office SINGAPORE 915308 Tel: 65 3859782

Fax: 65 3859781 headoffice@scat.com.sg

Slovakia

Mr. Villiam Tepley Jesenskeho 12 811 02 Bratislava SLOVAKIA

South Africa

Anton van der Merwe P.O. Box 54002 Nina Park 0156 Republic of South Africa Tel: +27 12 542 4774 Fax +27 12 542 4774 auv@mweb.co.za

Spain

Mr. Alvaro Muno Calle Nicaragua 7 41012 Sevilla. SPAIN Tel: 5 4611509 ren@argen.net

Sweden

Mr. Kenneth Dahlgren Skolvagen 13A S - 14763 Vittran SWEDEN Tel: 8 53034002 Fax: 8 53060002

Fax: 8 53060002 hover@premedia.se

Turkey

Halil Topal c/o ABROTEK Nayan is Merkezi 1671 Sokak No: 105/3 Daire: 502

35 530 Karsryaka - IZMIR

TURKEY

Tel: 0.232.364 38 50 Fax 0.232.364 38 49 abrotek@superonline.com

United States of America

Mr. Kent Gano 1511 Fox Hound Trace Woodstock, Georgia USA 30188

Tel: (770) 751-9831 Fax: (770) 751-9375 kentgano@bellsouth.net